
Celebration of a New Ministry 
With The Reverend Bryan D. O’Carroll 

Thursday, May 31, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. 
Your Prayers and Presence are Requested 

A Reception will follow.  
 

Church Office Closed for Memorial Day 
The church office will be closed all day tomorrow in observance of 
Memorial Day. We will reopen on Tuesday morning at 8:00. If you have a 
pastoral emergency, leave an emergency message on the church voice mail 
system. Your call will be returned as soon as possible. 
 
The Gathering Continues this Wednesday 
The Gathering this Wednesday in the Parish Hall. The meal starts at 6:00 
p.m. and worship start at 6:45. The meal this Wednesday will be pizza 
and salad.  
 

Centering Prayer Meets on Thursday 
Take some time to join centering prayer. The group meets at 2:00 p.m. in the 
chapel on the second and fourth Thursdays of the month. Contact Barbara 
Glaser at barann2@verizon.net for more details. 
 

Calling All Garden Angels 
Spring has sprung around the grounds. Please consider joining the 
ministry of Garden Angels. They meet the 1st Saturday of each month at 
8:30 a.m. All tools are provided but you are welcome to bring your own 
tools and gloves. Please contact Lila if you would like to join us June 2nd.  
 

Youth Group 
Will be meeting at 4:30 p.m. Sunday, June 3 at the home of Michael & 
Robin Elder’s. Other dates and times will be announced.  
 
 

 Holy Innocents’ @ 

News for the Pews      Sunday, May 27, 2018 

Submissions for the “News for the Pews” or “The Shield” must be emailed  
to communications@hiepiscopal.org by 4:00 p.m. on Wednesday. 

Sunday, May 27    
Holy Eucharist, Rite II (no music)  Church  8:00 a.m. 
Holy Eucharist, Rite II (with music)  Church  10:30 a.m. 
VBS Crew Leader Training   Conference 10:30 a.m. 
Church of South India   Parish Hall 1:30 p.m. 
  

Monday, May 28 
Memorial Day—Office Closed 
Plant City Community Chorale  Sanctuary 6:30 p.m. 
Wolves Den 2 Pack #690   Classroom 2 6:30 p.m. 
A.A. Meeting    Choir Room 6:45 p.m. 
Boy Scouts Troop #109   Parish Hall 7:00 p.m. 
 

 

Tuesday, May 29 
Stitch Group    Conference Room 10:30 a.m. 
 
 

Wednesday, May 30 
Bread Ministry Pickup   Parish Hall 6:30 a.m. 
Meals on Wheels    Parish Hall 10:00 a.m. 
Holy Eucharist    Chapel  12:00 noon 
The Gathering    Parish Hall 6:00 p.m. 
 

 

Thursday, May 31 
KidsPACK Loading & Delivery  Parish Hall 8:30 a.m. 
Centering Prayer Group   Chapel  2:00 p.m. 
Parish Choir Rehearsal   Choir Room 7:00 p.m. 
Handbell Choir Rehearsal   Church  7:00 p.m. 
 

Friday, June 1 
Rachel’s Guild    Parish Hall 9:30 a.m. 
A.A. Meeting    Choir Room 10:30 a.m. 
 
 

Saturday, June 2 
Altar Guild    Church  9:00 a.m.  
Garden Angels    Grounds  8:30 a.m. 
 

 

Sunday, June 3 
Holy Eucharist, Rite II (no music)  Church  8:00 a.m. 
Holy Eucharist, Rite II (with music)  Church  10:30 a.m. 
Church of South India   Parish Hall 1:30 p.m. 
Youth Group    Elder’s Home 4:30 p.m. 

T R A NS F OR M ING  L IV ES ,  T R A NS FO R M ING  T HE  W OR L D  



We apologize if your birthday or anniversary is this week and it is not listed. Please call 
the office to update your information in our system. 

THIS WEEK’S BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 

Birthdays 

 

Register Now for Vacation Bible School! 
Vacation Bible School is June 4-8.  It will be held each 
day from 9 a.m.—12 noon and is completely FREE for all 
participants! Registration is open to kids age 3 (and potty
-trained) through 5th grade.  Register now using the 
form in the narthex or at www.hiepiscopal.org. If you 
have questions, please contact Ashley Routh at 
vaxidash@aol.com.  
 

Donations  needed  for Vacation Bible School 
Vanilla Pudding Snack Packs. Microwave Popcorn, Simply Salted 
Saltine Crackers   Travel Size Hand Sanitizers 
Ziploc Bags, Gallon   Ziploc Bags, Sandwich 
Ziploc Bags, Snack Size  Travel Size Band Aid/First Aid Kits 
Skittles Original Candy, 41 oz.  V8 Splash, Tropical Blend 12 oz. 
Donation box for VBS located in the Narthex. 

Rachel Schnabel Fundraising for Young Adult Festival  
Our own Rachel Schnabel will be representing the Episcopal Church at 
the Young Adult Festival which is being held concurrently with the 
General Convention. A week of workshops, networking with young 
adults, resource sharing, and learning the process of the general 
convention. Donations will be used for registration, hotel, airfare etc. 
Please make checks payable to Holy Innocents’ with “Young Adult 
Festival” in memo line. Deadline for donations is June  24th.  

Summer Mission Opportunity 

DOMINICAN REPUBLIC 

The Tampa Deanery Dominican Project is building the new San 

Timoteo Episcopal Church in the town of Nizao. We will be doing a 

lot of carpentry work - building pews, altars, and more furniture for 

their sanctuary. Some teams may do needed repairs on the San 

Matias Church and School. 

Trips: June 16-23 or June 29-July 7 

Cost: $1,865 (some funds may be available to help) 

A valid passport, registration form, and $200 non-refundable deposit 

are required for the trip. For more info or to apply, contact Pat 

Magnant at patm@myitperson.com or 727-365-2300. 

Holy Innocents' Work Day at Portamento, June 17th , see Date Change 
We're looking for two teams of 10 people for a work day at Portamento of 
Hope, Sunday, June 17th. Team #1 will work from 1-3:30 p.m., and Team 
#2 will work from 3:30-6:00 p.m. Work gloves and any tools needed will 
be provided, but and sorting plan on wearing old clothes you don't mind 
getting dirty. We will be cleaning and shelving items at Portamento Cafe 
in what we hope will become a routine partnership between the Holy 
Innocents' and Portamento. For more information, contact Bill Cox at 
(813) 391-6292 or bcox1953@gmail.com. 

Pick up snacks for A Kid’s Place  

The kids and staff at A Kid’s Place appreciate your 
generous support of their program. Kids in a this 
program have a safe place to stay, with brothers 
and sisters in the same place (which does not 
usually happen in foster care). Pick up some of 
these items next time you’re shopping. Then bring 
them to church and put them in the Kid’s Place box 
in the narthex. Thanks! 
 

Paper Towels  Juice Boxes 
Wrapped Snacks (any kind) Canned Corn 
 

Anniversaries May 28 
Tom Palmer 
May 29 
Bill Staley 
May 30 
Corinne Stuart 
June 2 
Colin Chalmers 

May 27 
Tito & Lauren Rosario 
  

Collecting Flip-flops 
Our mission members, Dan Snead, Matthew Elder, 
Morgan Toth, Ben Johnson and Mike and Pat Magnant 
need your help.  They are collecting new flip-flops of all 
sizes to take to the Dominican Republic.  There is a suitcase 
in the Narthex for these donations.  They will be leaving 
on June 16th to help build altar furniture and will be 
taking the flip-flops with them to distribute.  Any 
questions, contact Pat Magnant, (727) 365-2300. 

Parish Church Workday 
June 9 

Beginning at 8:00 a.m. 
Lunch will be provided. 

List of needed tools will be 
provided.  Shovels and gloves 

are a must.  


